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To Ways & Means Education Subcommittee.

I want to offer written support of Senate Bills 5516 & 5517 - Oregon Youth Development
Council.

As the executive director of REAP Inc, our multicultural youth leadership organization is a
grantee of OYDC funding.

With OYDC funding has allowed our organization to boost student academic achievement and
improve school climate. 

Our youth and innovation project funded by OYDC developed and administered a student-led
school climate survey at David Douglas High School to assess the climate of the school
through an equity lens.

This assessment tool has led to a paradigm shift in educational practice and policy at the
school level. Several additional school districts have adopted this assessment tool to elevate
student voice and implement culturally respective professional development.

It is this type of innovation that SB 5516/5517 will continue to support. Please increase OYDC
funding or continue funding at the same service level.

I appreciate your thoughtful consideration.

Respectfully,
Mark 

Mark Jackson
Executive Director
REAP Inc.
PO BOX 86341
Portland, OR 97286
503.688.2784 (Office)
503.341.6161 (Cell)
markj@reapusa.org
www.reapusa.org
The Next Wave Of Leaders

mailto:JWMED.Exhibits@oregonlegislature.gov
x-apple-data-detectors://0/1
x-apple-data-detectors://0/1
tel:503.688.2784
tel:503.341.6161

